
 
 

Since the confirmation that there has been a case of confirmed Covid-19 at MHA Ty Gwyn 

care home in Penarth, sadly we have lost some of our loved residents. Our thoughts are 

with all the families at this difficult time.  

 

We are unable to confirm if these are related to Covid-19 as testing for the virus has not 

been carried out.  

 

Our team at MHA Ty Gwyn is doing a fantastic job in caring for our residents and we would 

like to ask the local community to show their support for them at this time of national crisis.  

 

It has been claimed locally that the home does not have enough PPE for the team at MHA 

Ty Gwyn. This is not the case. MHA is working with its suppliers to make sure all of its 

homes and retirement living communities are kept stocked.  

 

MHA is in regular contact with Government and public health bodies to press for the 

testing for coronavirus in those working in care and nursing homes and the people they 

care for, as well as those who sadly die to determine if it is for the virus or other reasons. 

 

The home is currently restricted to visitors to minimise the impact on our residents and 

those caring for them. Wherever possible, visits by health personnel will be maintained.  

 

MHA’s chaplaincy service is offering a 24-hour support service for relatives and visitors. If 

they would like to speak to a chaplain, they are encouraged to call 07545 652393 and 

leave a message. 
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